
  
 

 

 
Scrutiny Committee 

Minutes of the Meeting Held on 15 December 2021 
at 10:00 am in the Edwards Room, County Hall, Norwich 

 
Present: 
There were no Members present for the meeting 
 

 
Also present:  
Karen Haywood Democratic Services Manager 
Jonathan Hall Committee Officer 
  

 
 

1 Apologies for Absence   
 

1.1 Apologies were received from:  
 

 Cllr Steve Morphew (Chair)                               
Cllr Lana Hempsall (V Chair)  
Cllr Carl Annison 
Cllr Lesley Bambridge 
Cllr Graham Carpenter 
Cllr Nick Daubney 
Cllr Barry Duffin 
Cllr Mark Kiddle-Morris 
Cllr Keith Kiddie  
Cllr Ed Maxfield 
Cllr Jamie Osborn 
Cllr Richard Price 
Cllr Brian Watkins 
 

 Apologies were also received from Mr Giles Hankinson (Parent Governor 
Representative), and Paul Dunning (Church Representative) and Mrs Julie 
O’Connor 
 

1.2 Due to the emerging situation regarding the Coronavirus pandemic the Chair, 
Vice-Chair and other party spokespersons asked councillors not to attend the 
committee meeting.  The agenda had already been published when this decision 
was made, so the meeting was convened in the usual way.  As no Members were 
present at the meeting it was declared inquorate by the Democratic Services 
Manager. 
 
 



 
The meeting concluded at 10.15am 
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